
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF FRINGFORD PARISH COUNCIL 

Held on Monday 21
st
 November 2011 - Chinnery Room Fringford Village Hall 

 

PRESENT:  John Reader, Les Harris, Helen Lashbrook, Adrian Thwaites, David 

McCullagh, John Fargin, Mick Cowland, John Bacon, Shaun Wickens, Adi Measley, Les 

Fagg, Steve Moat  

1.      APOLOGIES  - None 

2. THE MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING 
3. MATTERS ARISING. 

 The salt bin has been returned to it’s correct place near Rectory Close 

 PAYE would apply to The Clerk. LC to speak with HMRC or login and process if 

straight forward.  LC will need to return any tax required to be paid back to 

HMRC 

 The cricket club have decided at their AGM to work with various bodies around 

the village to help secure the remaining money required to purchase the cricket 

ground.  The £9000 deposit will be returned to the people who loaned the money 

as and when possible. So far fundraising has reached approximately £5,500 

including a cheque written to be cashed on the basis that the total is reached. A 

meeting is to be organised in conjunction with the Parish Council to help raise 

awareness of the campaign. In the first instance additional legal advice is being 

sought to ensure that there are no outstanding legal issues prior to starting a 

renewed committee. Mick Cowland and Les Harris will work with the Cricket 

Club between meetings to assist with moving the project forward on behalf of the 

Parish Council. 

 LC to write to Richard Wise with an outline of the agreement to clear snow from 

around the village including road plan. 

 David McCullagh to look into National Lottery Funding for War Memorial 

refurbishment  

 

 

4. PLANNING 

 11/00999/F  Gable Cottage was granted planning permission based on alterations 

 

5. VILLAGE HALL 

David McCullagh continues track changes to the damage at the corner of the 

village hall. 

 

6. FINANCES 

No Statements were received for the current month 

No Invoices 

No Deposits 

Approx £2100 Current - £12100 in Deposit 

 

 

7. PLAY AREA 

John Reader reported no issues 



 

8. VILLAGE GREEN    
No issues reported 

 

 

 

9. CORRESPONDENCE - 

 Alan Forbes – Crosslands Trees requested I resubmit his quote. – Advise to go 

ahead 

 BGG Garden and Tree request to tender – Advise we have 3 yr contract 

already 

 CDC re processes for planning, TENS and Parish Liaison notes – No Action 

 OCC Review of Oxfordshire Rural Community Transport Team – No Action 

 Library Service re new proposals – No Action 

 Lendrums – re summer Fair – Write to Lendrums with permission and Green 

Scythe to advise of dates 

 Cricket Club – Reply to information request –  

 Cricket Club – Copy of letter for circulation to residents 

 TVP – Amendments to counter provision – No Action 

 CDC – Changes to election fees – No Action Required 

  

  

  

10.  AOB 

 The chair would like to thank David McCullagh for his work arranging the 

snow clearance 

 The repairs following the closure of the Stratton Audley Road seem to have 

over a week longer to complete and the work has not been carried out to the 

level expected – LC to write to our Traffic Rep at OCC (Clive Monger) to 

complain. 

 

 

 

 

The next meeting will be held on Monday 18
th

 January 2011 at 7.45pm in the Village 

Hall. 


